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KAITlyn DAvIS
I will be posting a section in each newsletter. The section will be titled FROM OUR 
PRESIDENT. If you are looking for information on upcoming or current events related to 
TAFE, check out my section in each newsletter.  Each of the other state officers will have 
their own sections with specific information in each.
My school: I am currently a junior at Brownwood High School in Brownwood, Texas.

Some of my activities: I am involved in Texas Association of Future Educators, Lion Crew, and National Honor 
Society in school. I also am involved in church activities and have a part time job outside of school.
TAFE: I have been involved in TAFE since my freshman year of high school. I am Brownwood High School 
Chapter President and Region 15 President. 
More about me: My favorite subjects in school are science and English. In the future, I plan to go to college and 
major in early childhood education.

TAFE 2018-2019 STATE PrESIDEnT ScHOOl:
Brownwood High School

WElcOME yOur nEW STATE PrESIDEnT!

From our PreSident
Hello TAFE members! I am truly honored to serve as your 2018-2019 TAFE state President! I am extremely excited for this 
upcoming year. The other officers and I are going to do our absolute best to make this an amazing year. 
The theme for the 2019 state conference is “Find the Magic in Teaching.”
The other officers and I are going to put our best foot forward when it comes to planning this year’s state conference. 
We wish you the best of luck in all regional competitions you may be competing in and hope to see you at the state 
conference.  
In the beginning of May, your State and Regional officers will be traveling to Spicewood, Texas to attend an officer 
training workshop. I am excited to meet all the region officers for this year!
Not long after we will be attending a Summer Leadership Program at Texas A&M. At this Summer Leadership Program, 
we will gain skills and knowledge that will not only help aid us in doing our absolute best as serving as your state officers 
but will help us in being excellent teachers in the future.
I am elated to be your President and if you have any questions feel free to contact me at any time.  
My email is: kaitlyn.lea.davis@gmail.com. I look forward to working with the other officers and growing as a TAFE 
member. I hope to see you all! Good luck this year! I wish you all the best!

http://www.tafeonline.org
mailto:kaitlyn.lea.davis@gmail.com
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MElISSA ArrEOlA
My school: I am a student at South Hills High School in Fort Worth, Texas.

Some of my activities: I am involved in many things including, TAFE, Junior ROTC, dance, 
community service projects, and Student, Principal, Advisory Team (SPAT) as well as my church.

TAFE: I am a member of TAFE and I have been very involved in my local chapter since my 
sophomore year in high school. I have attended regional and state conferences. Through TAFE, 
I have volunteered for many events such as our Children’s Carnivals, Scorpions and Santa, and 
TAFE promotions. I was recognized at my campus through the counseling office for student leadership at my school.

A little about me: I am a 16-year-old daughter of two amazing parents and a sibling of six. I was born and partly raised 
in Fort Worth Texas and partly in San Luis Potosí, Mexico. I have attended school in both America and Mexico. When 
I was in elementary school, I would attend school during the school year in America and continued my education in 
Mexico in the summers.  I consider myself as an outgoing, loving and easy to get along with person. I am willing to help 
wherever needed, and I enjoy volunteering my time to help others.

Greetings! Each quarter, I will have a section titled COLLEGE CONNECTIONS.

TAFE 2018-2019 STATE vIcE PrESIDEnT ScHOOl
South Hills High School, Fort Worth
WElcOME yOur nEW STATE vIcE PrESIDEnT!

College ConneCtionS
Education is a key to your success. There are many opportunities for you to continue your education in Texas. Higher 
education means more opportunities for you to accomplish your goals and have more money for family and personal 
needs in your future. Texas is a large state and there are plenty of colleges to choose from to continue your education. 
Most colleges have a College or School of Education for those interested in becoming an educator, counselor, or even a 
principal.

TeachingDegree.org http://www.teachingdegree.org/texas/teaching-degrees/ has a list of several colleges and contacts 
in Texas for those interested in teaching. College is achievable but sometimes we need a little help paying for it.  Start 
applying for scholarships immediately. Some of my favorite websites for scholarship opportunities are: www.finaid.org, 
www.cappex.com, www.meritaid.com, www.HSF.net,  www.chegg.com,   www.plexuss.com, and www.fastewebb.com.  
My plan for the future is to join the military. Once I join, the military will pay for my college. My plan is to become a 
dance instructor and eventually a counselor someday. What is your plan?

connections

http://www.teachingdegree.org/texas/teaching-degrees/
http://www.finaid.org
http://www.cappex.com
http://www.meritaid.com
http://www.HSF.net
http://www.chegg.com
http://www.plexuss.com
http://www.fastewebb.com
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Practical, hands-on experience has been a hallmark of teacher preparation at Texas Woman’s 
University for more than 100 years. TWU is known for producing outstanding educators ready for 
service and leadership in the classroom and schools. 
 
Choose from 27 areas of teacher certifications for future elementary, middle and high school 
teachers including English as Second Language, bilingual education and special education.
 
TWU resources for education students:
• TExES Prep Center
• Community Reading Program
• TeachLivE Lab ™
• Future Classroom Lab
• 21st Century Teaching Lab
• New Teacher Academy
 
Enroll at TWU and you can become a well-prepared, professional 
educator poised to assume a leadership role in your school and community.

Learn to Teach With Us
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TAFE 2018-2019 STATE SEcrETAry ScHOOl
lexington High School

WElcOME yOur nEW STATE SEcrETAry!

DylAn ATKInS
Some of my activities: I am a Junior at Lexington High School and I am an active member 
of TAFE and FCA at my school. In addition to academics, I enjoy playing football, baseball, 
basketball, and tennis. 
TAFE: I have been the TRAFLES leader for Teaching and Service for my chapter. I compete in 
Lesson Planning and Delivery STEM and Project Visualize - Service.
A little about me: I want to teach math. Math has always been my favorite subject, and I want 
to express my joy for learning math with my future students. I spend my time outside of school 
working and hanging out with friends.
It is a privilege to be working with all of you.  I will have two sections in the newsletter. The first section is titled TRAFLES 
CONNECTIONS, and the second section is titled KUDOS.  Check out these sections. 

trAFleS ConneCtionS
TAFE chapters, please remember that I would love to see any of the TRAFLES your chapter participates in throughout this 
year!  Feel free to share any TRAFLES memories or moments with me at: Atkins.Dylan@lisdeagles.org.

Service Project: Lexington High School did a service project 
giving back to the school by cleaning up a garden that 
wasn’t in use at the time.

leadership: Chapel Hill High School created a 
leadership project for teens to put down the 
phone and to promote safe driving.

Teaching: To promote their Ready Set Teach 
class, the Chapel Hill High School Ready Set 
Teach students, did a teaching project where 
underprivileged students decorated pumpkins and 
made them in a book.

mailto:Atkins.Dylan@lisdeagles.org
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KudoS!

A BIG SHOUT OUT to Sam Houston State University College of Education, Dean 
Edmonson, Sherry Hirsch, Dr. Haas, Katie Lowe, Nicole Mattingly and numerous 
faculty, students and volunteers for hosting our 2018 Teach Tomorrow Summit. We 
had a wonderful time exploring campus and learning about the amazing things SHSU 
can offer future educators. Everything was wonderful, and your hospitality was truly 
heartwarming.
To Austin Ince for all his hard work and dedication before the conference in developing 
the online scoring system, his long hours during the conference making sure that it was working well, and his time spent 
over several days and weeks following the conference emailing scores to teacher leaders. AuSTIn yOu rOcK!!!
We also extend our thanks to the many judges, runners, timekeepers, and door monitors for volunteering their time to 
help make our competitive events the success that they were. These volunteers are essential to our success and work 
hard to ensure our competitive events run smoothly. Not to forget Mrs. Ashlee Boothe, for scheduling and coordinating 
the competitive events, and the Competitive Events Team, Mrs. Leah Zavala, Mrs. Debbie Reese, Ms. Graceanna Fletcher, 
and Mrs. Ann Grimes. We LOVE you!
A big thank you to all the presenters for those rockin’ breakout sessions! 
Lastly, shout out to the Teacher Leaders and Administrators who do the important work of encouraging students to 
explore education careers by participating in TAFE events. You rock!
If you know anyone who you feel should be recognized and given a proper TAFE thank you! Please let me know who and 
what they are being recognized for: Atkins.Dylan@lisdeagles.org

TAFE 2018-2019 STATE HISTOrIAn ScHOOl
Chapel Hill High School, Chapel Hill

WElcOME yOur nEW STATE HISTOrIAn!

GrAcE cArnES
My school: I’m currently a Junior at Chapel Hill High School in Chapel Hill, TX. Chapel Hill High 
School is a 4A district. I have been a student in the district for 11 years.
My activities: Some of the activities that I am involved in are powerlifting, track, and work. I 
enjoy being around kids and being a student teacher. Getting to help people learn new things is 
important to me because they are the next generation.
TAFE: This is the second year Chapel Hill has been an active TAFE chapter. Our organization has 
been involved with service activities such as Bears for Blessing, Blankets for people in need, Germ 
Busters, Pre-K roundup, field day with special needs students, my pumpkin patch, and Teens in the Driver Seat.  We 
have also done team building at the park, NASA, and fundraising. These activities have helped bring the students in our 
organization closer and we have learned to function as a team. 
More about me: In addition to being the State Historian, I am also vice president of my school’s TAFE Chapter. I will 
be graduating in May 2019, and I am looking forward to attending college where I will pursue a degree in elementary 
education. Becoming a kindergarten teacher has been my goal for three years. I want to make a difference and impact 
the lives of younger students. I enjoy working hard in all that I do. I have qualified and placed 10th and 7th in the regional 
powerlifting meet the past 2 years. I have also been hostess at Outback Steakhouse for a year. My family is my support 
system.  My older brother, younger sister and my grandparents have encouraged me to work hard and do my best. That is 
why I strive to work hard in every opportunity I am given.

PiCture tHiS
I will be making a virtual TAFE scrapbook.  Please send in pictures of your different TAFE events so that your 
chapter can be represented in the scrapbook. Thank you and we hope to see your pictures. Please send 
pictures to: 19carnesc@stu.chapelhillisd.org.

mailto:Atkins.Dylan@lisdeagles.org
mailto:19carnesc@stu.chapelhillisd.org


LUMBERJACKS M AKE 
GREAT TEACHERS

1. HANDS-ON EXPERIENCE  
We offer students rich field-based experiences 
throughout their academic career. Through our 
partnerships with surrounding school districts, 
SFA students have the opportunity to immerse 
themselves in a variety of classroom settings, 
including public rural, city and charter schools. 

1. SPECIALIZED FACILITIES 
Home to the SFA Charter School and Early 
Childhood Lab, SFA students have unique access 
to educational settings that focus on a variety 
of teaching methods, such as inquiry-based 
education and constructivist-based learning. 

1. SUPPORTIVE FACULTY MEMBERS 
At SFA, you are family. Our experienced faculty 
members truly care about their students and 
work to support their academic goals. Our 
smaller student-to-faculty ratio allows you to 
have personalized attention. 

1. FLEXIBLE EDUCATION 
We offer flexible education through our online 
completer programs, which allow students to 
transfer hours from community college and 
finish their bachelor’s degree online without 
relocating. This a great option for working 
students and those looking for a less expensive 
educational path.  

1. MYRIAD DEGREE OPTIONS 
You have more than 120 areas of study and  
80 academic degrees to choose from at SFA.  
In the James I. Perkins College of Education,  
you can study to become an elementary 
education teacher, middle school teacher,  
music instructor, physical education teacher  
and so much more.

TOP 5 REASONS  

VISIT COE.SFASU.EDU FOR MORE INFORMATION.
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Texas Association of Future Educators Scholarship Winner!
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2017-2018 It's Your Spice / TAFE Scholarship Winner!

Learn How to Participate
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From tHe direCtor
Donita Garza | donita@tassp.org or 512-443-2100 ext 8512

good neWS!!!
TAFE has the highest membership ever!  The last two years, TAFE membership has broken the record by a 
handful set the previous year. So far this year, we have 270 chapters.  TAFE grew this year by 23 chapters and 
the year is not over yet.  Way to go TAFE!!!  Keep building those regions!!!

EnD OF THE yEAr AWArDS AnD rEcOGnITIOn It is that time of the year for you to provide recognition to your students 
for their hard work. Don’t forget to order your patches, pins and honor cords so that you have them in time for your 
awards ceremonies.  Order in the TAFE Online Store. 

2018-2019 STATE/rEGIOn OFFIcEr TrAInInG WOrKSHOP is open for registration.  If you go to http://www.
tafeonline.org/, scroll over the Events tab and click on Officer Training Workshop. The Officer Training Workshop is 
designed to give our region and state officers an opportunity to develop leadership skills, participate in team building 
activities, and work together collaboratively to plan their region and state conferences.

2018 SuMMEr lEADErSHIP WOrKSHOP registration is open.  If you go to http://www.tafeonline.org/, scroll over 
the Events tab and click on Summer Leadership Workshop.  The TAFE Summer Leadership Workshop is designed to 
give our students an opportunity to develop leadership skills, participate in team building activities, and work together 
collaboratively to plan their chapter activities.

nATIOnAl cOnFErEncE  I am looking forward to attending the Educators Rising National Conference, June 21-24, 2018, 
in Disney Springs, Orlando, Florida.  Be sure to practice and perfect your projects.  State was tough, but at nationals, you 
are competing with the best students from all over the United States.  I wish the best of luck to all the competitors.

DO yOu nEED MOnEy FOr EDucATOrS rISInG nATIOnAl cOnFErEncE?  Please encourage your teacher leaders to 
post their fundraising needs on Donorschoose.org/students. Create a student-led project and include “Educators Rising” 
in the project title and description. This can apply for any expense related to Educators Rising including professional dress 
for internships, transportation costs, chapter activities, conference travel & registration. Usually 50% or more is covered.  
Many times, 100% is covered.

TEAcHEr lEADEr WOrKSHOP The TAFE Teacher Leader’s Workshop will be July 30-31, 2018.  It will be in conjunction 
with the FCSTAT Conference. We will be utilizing their two pre-conference days.  If you plan to attend the FCSTAT 
Conference, there is no additional cost for the TAFE Advisor’s Workshop.  If you are just coming for the Advisor’s 
Workshop, the cost is $125.00.  We will continue to offer breakout sessions during the entire FCSTAT Conference for 
the Education and Training, Child Development, and Child Guidance Courses.  If you want more, you can register for the 
FCSTAT Conference and get more.  If all you want is TAFE information, then you can just register for the TAFE Teacher’s 
Workshop.  Come get the updates and information you need to have successful chapters.

nEW EDucATIOn & TrAInInG currIculuM There will be new curriculum available for the Education and Training 
courses in August.  TEA and TAFE have worked with a group of higher ed. representatives to find out what they would 
like to see included in our courses in order to offer the courses for dual credit.  The group found that we already offer 
more than what the Higher Ed. Board requires for the entry level education courses.  However, they did make a few 
recommendations.  The new curriculum will include the Higher Ed. representative’s recommendations. 

mailto:donita%40tassp.org?subject=TAFE%20news
http://www.tafeonline.org/
http://www.tafeonline.org/
http://www.tafeonline.org/
http://www.donorschoose.org/students


Whether you want to 
become a principal or 
superintendent or work in 
a university setting, SFA’s 
Department of Secondary 
Education and Educational 
Leadership provides 
traditional and online 
degree programs to best 
meet your needs. 

VISIT SFASU.EDU/SECONDARYED/ FOR MORE INFORMATION.

LUMBERJACKS M AKE 
GREAT EDUCATIONAL 

LEADERS

DID YOU KNOW 
SFA HAS …
Almost 100 alumni servings as leaders 
in school districts nationwide

16 dedicated faculty and staff members 
to help you reach your career goals

5 graduate degree options 

3 online graduate programs
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eduCAtorS riSing neWS
nATIOnAl STuDEnT cABInET – KnOW Any STAr STuDEnTS?  Do you know outstanding rising educators (especially 
male students) in the Class of 2018 or 2019 who are passionate about teaching and want to share their voices on a 
national level? Great news — Educators Rising is now seeking national Student cabinet Members for the 2018–2019 
school year! To nominate a rising educator to be considered as an Educators Rising National Student Cabinet Member, fill 
out the short nomination form. The deadline for submitting nominations is 5 p.m. ET on Monday, April 30, so act soon 
if you want your star students to have a chance to be national leaders. Please contact us at info@educatorsrising.org if 
you have any questions.

EDucATOrS rISInG MIcrO-crEDEnTIAl ASSESSOrS nEEDED  Educators Rising, PDK International’s pre-collegiate 
division, is seeking experienced K-12 educators and clinical faculty in teacher preparation programs to serve as micro-
credential assessors. The five “Beginning to Teach” micro-credentials were modeled after the edTPA and National Board 
Certification performance assessments and were developed to showcase the skills and knowledge of aspiring educators 
and early career teachers. Developed through a partnership with Digital Promise and Bloomboard, the micro-credentials 
are part of a larger virtual badging ecosystem. The five topics covered are Anti-bias Instruction, Classroom Culture, 
Collaboration, Formative Assessment, and Learner Engagement.

To apply to be micro-credential assessors, applicants must have taught in a K-12 setting; experience with supervising or 
mentoring pre-service teachers is preferred. We are also seeking those with calibrated expertise in scoring educational 
performance assessments and/or in providing effective feedback. All selected applicants will be required to participate 
in a five-hour training and calibration process. The rate of pay for all assessors is $60 per hour, with the expectation of 
scoring at least two submissions per hour.  

Visit our website to learn more about Educators Rising and the “Beginning to Teach” micro-credentials. If you are ready 
to apply to be a micro-credential assessor, please send an email explaining your interest and your qualifications to HR@
pdkintl.org. Be sure to attach your resume and use the subject line “Micro-credential Assessor.”

nATIOnAl cOnFErEncE
The 2018 Educators Rising National Conference will take place June 21–24, 2018, in Orlando. Everyone is invited to 
participate in this action-packed event filled with networking, learning, competing, and celebrating. It’s an opportunity 
for students and their teacher leaders to:

•	 Connect and learn from each other through breakout workshops;

•	 Compete for national titles in 21 competitive events designed to allow students to develop and showcase their 
teaching skills; and

•	 Be inspired by keynote presentations from national education leaders.

The conference will be held at the Hilton Orlando Lake Buena Vista, and conference registration is now open. Click to 
discover more information, including registration and housing costs, or view the tentative conference schedule now.

register now

https://educatorsrising.us4.list-manage.com/track/click?u=740710bb154ef784e7edee45b&id=eb231f5a4b&e=c043a95821
https://educatorsrising.us4.list-manage.com/track/click?u=740710bb154ef784e7edee45b&id=eb231f5a4b&e=c043a95821
mailto:info@educatorsrising.org
http://www.educatorsrising.org
http://www.educatorsrising.org/what-we-offer/micro-credentials
mailto:HR@pdkintl.org
mailto:HR@pdkintl.org
https://www.educatorsrising.org/pages/conference
https://www.educatorsrising.org/uploads/people/2018ConferenceSchedule.pdf
https://www.educatorsrising.org/pages/conference


LUMBERJACKS M AKE 
GREAT TEACHERS 

SINCE 1923.
Almost 95 years ago, Stephen F. Austin State University opened its doors 
as a teachers college. Today, we remain true to our educational roots and 

provide Lumberjacks a transformational-learning experience. 

From specialized facilities and supportive faculty members, to 
rich clinical practices and a fl exible education, there’s no 

better place to learn to become a teacher. 

VISIT COE.SFASU.EDU FOR MORE INFORMATION.



mark Your Calendars!

Texas Association of Future Educators
Donita Garza, TAFE State Program Director
TAFE State Office, 1833 South IH-35, Austin, TX 78741
Phone (512)443-2100 ext. 8512  |  Fax (512)442-3343  |  E-Mail: donita@tassp.org

☞
TAFE State/region Officer Training

May 4-6, 2018 (Friday - Sunday) | Highland lakes camp, Spicewood, TX
Register online @ www.tafeonline.org 

2018-2019 TAFE chapter Affiliation
Opens June 1, 2018 | TAFE State chapter dues $80.00

TAFE Summer leadership Workshop
June 10-13, 2018 (Sunday - Wednesday) | Texas A&M university

registration $150.00
Registration information online

Educator’s rising national conference
June 21-24, 2018 | Hilton Orlando lake Buena vista

Teacher leader Workshop
June 30-31, 2018 | Sheraton Hotel, Dallas

registration $125.00
Registration information online

FcSTAT Annual conference
June 30-August 3, 2018 (Monday - Friday) | Sheraton Hotel, Dallas

Registration on the FCSTAT website Click here 

region conferences
October – December

DEADlInE TO PAy cHAPTEr AFFIlIATIOn FEES TO cOMPETE AT rEGIOn 
november 1, 2018 - chapters must pay their $80.00 state affiliation fee prior to competing at region
POSTMArK DEADlInE TO MAIl APPlIcATIOn FOr STATE OFFIcE
December 3, 2018
DEADlInE FOr rEGISTErInG FOr TAFE TEAcH TOMOrrOW SuMMIT 
January 16, 2019
POSTMArK DEADlInE TO MAIl lESSOn PlAnS & POSITIOn PAPErS & EMAIl vIDEO lInKS FOr cOMPETITIvE EvEnTS 
January 16, 2019
APPlIcATIOnS FOr BOArD OF DIrEcTOrS DuE
Emailed or postmarked by January 18, 2019
cAPITOl lEADErSHIP In AuSTIn, TX
Early February 2019
TAFE TEAcH TOMOrrOW SuMMIT 
February 28-March 2, 2019 | Delta Hotel and Watters creek convention center, Allen, TX

State affiliate of Educators Rising

http://www.tafeonline.org
https://www.fcstat.org/index.cfm?fuseaction=Pages.main&Page=ConfSummer

